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Annual Estimates of Individuals to be Served and Costs of Services

The Department of Rehabilitation Services, Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind is a comprehensive service delivery organization, providing a wide range of rehabilitative services to adults who are legally blind, and children who are legally blind or visually impaired within Connecticut. Presently the Bureau has identified 11,367 individuals who meet these criteria and are listed on the Bureau’s Blind Registry. Of that number, 10,275 of these individuals are adults and 1,092 are children. Through outreach efforts, the Bureau has worked to ensure that all individuals who are legally blind have access to and knowledge of the services provided by this organization.

Of the total number of individuals on the Bureau’s registry, 1,002 clients are presently registered with the Vocational Rehabilitation Program, with 878 of these individuals found eligible for services. The majority of the remaining 124 individuals are in referral status or applicant status moving towards eligibility determinations. With the addition of one new client that was found eligible for supported employment services during the fiscal year, there are now 14 clients who are eligible for this service delivery model. 


The Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) Program provides a wide range of services to eligible individuals. Guidance and counseling, mobility training, rehabilitation technology, adaptive equipment, rehabilitation teaching, job coaching, on-the-job training, low vision services, as well as a variety of skills assessments, are among the services provided.


In fiscal year 2013, there were a total of 1,004 participants in the Vocational Rehabilitation Program. The Vocational Rehabilitation Program expended $1.33 million in purchased client services during the fiscal year.  Additionally, $107,000 was expended for the improvement and maintenance of Business Enterprise locations. Total program costs, including all purchased services, staffing, and administrative operations were approximately $4.23 million for the year.  For Fiscal Year (FY) 2014, budget projections indicate that approximately $4.99 million will be expended on combined program costs, including an estimated $1.65 million in purchased services to serve approximately 1,100 clients, and $3.34 million in administrative and operational costs. This estimate includes inflationary adjustments, inclusion of indirect cost charges to the Vocational Rehabilitation Program, as well as projected costs to serve transition age students who are visually impaired, and who will transition into the Vocational Rehabilitation Program at this Bureau beginning in the new fiscal year. In prior years, students with vision impairments who were not declared legally blind transitioned into the Bureau of Rehabilitation Services for vocational rehabilitation services. 

With the anticipated availability of approximately $3 million in carry over funds from FY 2014 in addition to the anticipated federal Title I allotment of $3.1 million and state matching funds of approximately $900,000, the Program is not projecting the need for an Order of Selection in FY 2015. 

